
 
 
Statement on Embryonic Stem Cell Research 

While Susan G. Komen for the Cure does not conduct research, it does fund innovative 
research projects in leading institutions worldwide. Komen has a long history of funding 
groundbreaking research to fulfill its promise to save lives and end breast cancer 
forever. A recent review of our funded grants revealed that human embryonic stem cell 
tissue has not been used in breast cancer research funded by Komen.  
  
Embryonic stem cells are currently considered to have the most potential for use in the 
regeneration of diseased or injured tissues. Whether embryonic stem cells will have a 
role or will be of value in the fight against breast cancer has not been clearly 
determined.  To this point, embryonic stem cell research has not shown promise for 
application in breast cancer. 

Contrary to circulating online reports, Komen has not “de-funded” any grantee based on 
human embryonic stem cell research conducted at their institution.   

Komen will continue to focus its research efforts on the most promising areas of science 
which have the greatest potential for breast cancer patients.   
  
For more information on Komen’s research program, areas of focus, and a list of Komen 
funded research grants, visit www.komen.org. 

  

  

 


